





KIWANIS BULLETIN
January 6, 1981

Bud Christensen will present a program featuring AFS Students Tuesday. Other than that we want to wish you all Happy New Year.

The Board of Directors will meet Wednesday night at Fran Branern's home at 7:30 P.M.

The Senior members are reminded that they are required by the Board of Directos to make at least one meeting a month to maintain their status as Senior members.











# The Kiwanas Club of aldsburg





## KIWANIS BULLENTIN

January 13, 1981

Tuesday's Meeting of the 6th was conviened by our self-proclaimed "Cuban Okie". We gringos were served a truly gourmet lunch by the American Legion Auxilliary.

Walt St. Claire celebrated a \$5.00 birthday with the direction of our new song leader Orin Bain.

A Special Inter-Club Family Pancake Breakfast will be held Sunday, January 18th in Geyserville. Tickets are available from Walt or Vern.

Bud Christensen presented Bernadette Pallaud, an AFS exchange student from Southwestern France. Burnadette offered candid and enlightening perspective on French life, including an amazing 6 day, 37 hour schedule at a school 25 miles from her farm home. Interesting was the fact that a second language is taught at age 11 & a third language at age 14.

Next week's program, according to Lindsey, will include "A slide presentation of Sonoma County Wineries by Bill St. Sure of the Press Democrat."









F. N. Branern 317 Matheson St. Healdsburg, Ca. 95448



## The Kiwanas Club of Hear Jurg

KIWANIS BULLETIN January 20, 1981

January 13, 1981 Meeting-Business

Geyserville, led by President Charles was present 5 members strong for an interclub. Birthday babies of the week were; Frank Balbi and Father Mike Culligan. Bill Ferguson reported the theft of the fine box and for the moderate sum of \$6. purchased it back. Hal's apron was missing 15 Kiwanis welcomes and those failing their duty to properly welcome this new member contributed. Fran offered an amendment to the bylaws relative to eligibility and attendance requirements for senior bylaws relative to eligibility and attendance requirements for senior members. Wonder what our bylaws say about amending the bylaws? Fran, bet you can't just make a motion.

OUTSTANDING PROGRAM

Bill St. Sure of the Press Democrat presented the film "Harvest" an effort by the PD to better advertise Sonoma County as California's Wine Capital throughout the east. Lindsey, our program chairman and the PD are to be congradulated on an excellent package. Something other groups would also enjoy. Our own Chamber of Commerce should take note.

COMING EVENTS

Jack Brandt announced a Valentine Day Social at the Marquet Theater in Santa Rosa, \$6.50 per person. Call Jack for details. Reservation and check must be in his hands by the 20th. Edgar announced that the Annual Pancake Breakfast will be Palm Sunday, April 12th. Keith announced that the Boy's Club Auction will be split over 2 days. Thursday April 23rd silent auction, wine cheese, etc, April 24th dinner-auction. Call Keith for information.

NEXT WEEKS PROGRAM

Program Chairman, Gary Rosenberg will present Valentino Subuco, President of Comprehensive Financial Services who will speak on investments and estate planning.

### QUESTION OF THE WEEK????

What happened to the Performing Arts Center. Our big project for the year? Does the non-profit corporation have a concept drawing? financial plan? A location or a plan to submit to the City? If they still plan to use the old Corporation Yard? Word in the community is the Plan has fallen flat.









857-3626



# The Kiwanas Club of Heardsburg

THE KIWANIS CLUB BULLETIN



January 27, 1981

BUSINESS: Vice-President, Dick Saxton presided in place of President, Ed, who was absent. Waldo reported that over 50 members and family attended the Geyserville Pancake Breakfast and that should be colse to a record interclub. Guests included: Dave Evans, VP of the Key Club and a student member of the County Board of Education; Bob Cooley of Hacienda Wine Cellars in Sonoma; and Dave Stare, owner, operator of Dry Creek Winery. A birthday was celebrated for Phil Rice. Francis have your \$5.00 ready for the next meeting--we missed you. Rich Lehrmann was honored and assessed for being the best dressed. Club Members Chamber of Commerce Leaders The club is honored that Dick Saxton was elected Chamber President and Mike Warren Vice President. Both were installed at a Saturday installation dinner. CONGRADULATIONS Dick & Mike!!

#### COMING EVENTS:

Jack Brandt announced a Valentine Day Social at the Marquet Theater in Santa Rosa, \$6.50 per person. Call Jack ASAP. Reservations and check must be in his hands soon. Edgar announced that the Annual Pancake Breakfast will be Palm Sunday, April 12th. Keith announced that the Boy's Club Auction will be split over 2 days. Thursday April 23rd silent auction, wine cheese, etc., April 24th dinner-auction. Call Keith for information. The Boys Club deserves our support.

#### STIMULATING PROGRAM

Program Chairman, Gary Rosenberg, presented Valentine Subuco President of Comprehensive Financial Services, who provided an enlightening speech on financial planning, taxes and estates.

# NEXT WEEKS PROGRAM

Waldo will present an update on the Warm Springs Dam, featuring Chief Park Ranger, Steve Phelps and slides. This facility is moving well ahead and is without question going to reestablish Healdsburg as the tourist center it was in years past. This is a good program to bring a guest to.

#### EDITORIAL UPDATE

We certainly hope that we didn't rub anyone the wrong way with our questions relative to the Performing Arts Center, but clearly the community views it as a Kiwanis project even though it is technically now under a Kiwanis dominated non-profit corporation—If a majority of the members of the Club don't know a thing about what is happening or not we will never build the degree of community support or financial backing to do it. Clearly by now we should have one or more concept drawings, a tentative layout plan showing that portion of City Property hopefully to be used, and a financing plan.

Your editor suggests that a full report be added to the next bulletin.







